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IREF (UK) News Letter –  September 2011
Thank you for praying

Thank you for your concerted prayers for Emmanuel Rebba.  Shortly after we issued our emergency prayer bulletin last month, Emmanuel was re-admitted to hospital (on 19th August).  He was kept under observation for a few days and then allowed back home.  Please continue to pray for his health; and pray too that he will be granted wisdom to know how much work he should be doing as he recuperates from the swelling on his brain.  As always, he is eager to do as much as he can for the Lord (John 9.4; Eph 5.16).  So, pray that he will be wise in what he takes on, and that he will be given supernatural strength from the Lord to do it (Phil 4.13; 2 Tim 4.17).  

We do not want you to be uninformed, brothers, about the hardships we suffered in the province of Asia. We were under great pressure, far beyond our ability to endure, so that we despaired even of life.  Indeed, in our hearts we felt the sentence of death. But this happened that we might not rely on ourselves but on God, who raises the dead.  He has delivered us from such a deadly peril, and he will deliver us. On him, we have set our hope that he will continue to deliver us, as you help us by your prayers. Then many will give thanks on our behalf for the gracious favour granted us in answer to the prayers of many.     [2 Cor 1.8-11]
India 2012

Plans are coming together for a team from the UK to visit India early next year.  Rev David Hunt has been invited to speak at IREF’s annual youth conference, which will take place from Wednesday 11th January -Sunday 15th January.  This will be a first for him and he would be delighted for others to join him!  He will be sharing the story of Gideon with the young people.  A Medical Team is being assembled and will be in India to coincide with IREF’s Annual Bible Conference, which will take place between 1st and 5th February.  Those signed up so far are:-

Jason Leitch - team leader 
Aileen Bell - dentist 
Stuart Bell - nurse 
Elizabeth Callander - nurse 
Shieleen Bremner - nurse
Gordon Elliott - nurse 
Stewart Shaw - optician 
Jim Leitch - helper
Julie Bremner - helper
American pastors and medical personnel will be working alongside the UK team.  Please pray for all the practical matters that need to be sorted out between now and then (visas, flights, fundraising, etc).

Giving to IREF for India 2012

If you are able to contribute towards our fundraising, it is possible to make your donation in one of three ways. 
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If you are a non-taxpayer, a charitable trust or a church, please send a cheque to our Honorary Treasurer, James Fraser, 22 Savoy Park, Ayr KA7 2XA Scotland, indicating that your donation is for the India 2012 visit.

· If you are a taxpayer, to enable us to recover Gift Aid on your donation, please give via our own dedicated part of the Just Giving website, www.justgiving.com/iref2012.  Just Giving will automatically add the Gift Aid element to your donation, saving our Treasurer a lot of administrative work!

· It is now possible to give to the work of IREF(UK) by text message.  Simply text IREF12, followed by the amount you want to give, to 70070. For example, to give £10, text “IREF12 £10” to 70070.
I am delighted to be able to report that £8,333 (including £1,833 in Gift Aid relief) has already been donated by our supporters towards our target figure of £20,000.  Each team member is aiming to raise around £2,000 to cover their international and Indian travel costs, their board and lodging whilst in India, and also to provide a substantial gift towards the cost of the Youth Conference, Bible conference and Gospel meetings.
Young Lives Changed
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Sai Krishna and his brother Subrahmanyam came to IREF about two years ago.  Their lives are continually changing through the love and kindness shown to them by Jesus Christ at IREF. 

Their father was a watchman in a mango garden.  The family lived in the garden and tended it every day.  One day, Sai and Subrahmanyam’s parents had a domestic quarrel (the boys were aged five and three at the time).  Their mother committed suicide by pouring kerosene over herself, then setting herself on fire.  The boys discovered her charred body, but their father was nowhere to be found.  He had disappeared and never came back for his children. 

“Now that I’m a little bit older I realize that my father killed my mother and set it up to look like suicide,” said Sai Krishna, now eleven years old.  Their grandmother took care of the boys until she died a few years later.  “We didn’t have anyone to look after us, so we just roamed around on the streets.  Friends from our village went to school every day while we searched for food.  Someone from our village noticed me and my brother sleeping on the roadside, so he brought us to IREF,” Sai explains. 

“We used to cry all the time after my parents left us.  But since we came to IREF’s Lydia Children’s Home, we have learned so much about the love of Christ. We have friends and teachers who are now the family we have been missing in our life,” says Subrahmanyam. 

Sai Krishna hopes to continue his studies through to IREF’s Degree College and become a mentor to younger students, to teach them everything that has been taught to him through IREF.  Subrahmanyam wants to become a police officer when he grows up.  His ambition is to bring justice to the poor people of South India. 
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Subrahamanyam and Sai Krishna Vakada 
sharing their testimonies at the 2011 Youth Conference
 in front of over 5,000 students.
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In January this year, Sai Krishna accepted Christ as his personal Saviour at the annual Youth Conference in Repalle.  The Holy Spirit touched his heart; he confessed his sins and gave his life to Christ.  Sai was baptized on 15th January this year.  
Please pray for these two brothers.  Pray that they will continue to live their lives walking with Christ, as they follow their education​al ambitions, which God has put in their young hearts.
Motivating Pastors

IREF has a burden for all the pastors of Andhra Pradesh.  Many are nominal in their faith and have backslidden in their ministry of evangelism. Their zeal for spreading the Gospel was never fully developed or is now diminished. 
Emmanuel Rebba saw that that there was a widespread need for training ministers and church leaders.  So, he developed a programme of studies based on the story of Jonah to equip pastors for their call to spread the Gospel.  The training concludes with a biblical charge to go out and carry the gospel to the unreached. 
Over the past three years, Emmanuel has taught his course, The Fleeing Prophet, to over 10,000 pastors and church leaders through the one-day seminars he has conducted.  The seminars explore how our compassionate God led Jonah to understand the full extent of the Lord’s grace and mercy for sinners.  Each participant on the course is presented with a Telugu booklet called “Reformation-Preparation”, written by Emmanuel Rebba.  Emmanuel emphasizes during the seminars that evangelists, Bible ladies and church elders must live in Christ and stand firm in spreading the Word of God throughout their villages. 
Dramatic changes have been seen in the ministry of many men and women as a result of attending these seminars.  The overwhelming reaction of those who have attended the training course has been, “Why have we never heard this before?” and “What must I do now?” 
Earlier this year, the seminar was held in Chirala.  Six hundred pastors, mostly nominal Christians and village leaders, thanked Emmanuel Rebba for the renewed passion and revival brought to them during the seminars. 
Over 800 pastors attended the training course when it was held in Khammam.  Many came forward to share their response to the seminar, with tears.  All were encouraged to go back to their villages, burdened to save souls for the kingdom of God. 
As IREF carries on this initiative to motivate, encourage, empower and equip pastors and church leaders throughout Andhra Pradesh, please pray that more and more pastors’ ministries will be strengthened.  Pray that IREF will continue to provide encourag​ement to many for their task of building Christ’s kingdom.

Thank you once again for your great support for the Lord’s work in India!
David Hunt
Contact details: 94 Sunniside Road, Sunniside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE16 5NF; telephone and fax: 0191 488 3433;

e-mail: iref@drghunt.freeserve.co.uk; websites: www.iref.co.uk and www.irefusa.org


